HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of an extra Committee Meeting held Monday April 3rd, 2006

	1.
	Present : Bob Musgrave, (Chairman), Alistair Cook (Treasurer), Lynda Crossthwaite (Bookings Secretary), Jean Hodgkinson, Jon Litherland, Anne Mainwaring (Secretary) Andrew Simpson, Roger Plank, 
	ACTION

	2.
	Apologies were received from: James Fletcher, John Brunskill and Graham Markham.
	

	3.
	As this was an extra meeting to discuss Maintenance issues, there were no Minutes of the previous Meeting.
	

	4.
	a. New Chairs.

Jean explained that the position of the funding for the new chairs would not be clarified until after the next Village Plan meeting.  It was agreed that Jean would e-mail members of that meeting, to inform them of the details. However it was Agreed in principal that new chairs should be purchased. Committee members were asked to respond to Jean’s e-mail asap, negative responses would be taken as in agreement with the majority.

b. Showers.

It was decided to leave the shower area as it was, for the present.

c. Main Hall.

The sills above the radiator to be removed and made good.  Anne to contact Andrew Goodison. Decision about replacing curtains with blinds to be let for the present.

d. Condensation in Front Porch.

Anne to ask Harry and Nick to leave open the connecting doors between the Main Hall and Front Porch whenever possible and monitor the situation during the summer months.

e. Rear of Hall – Fire Exits.

Jonathan Slater had quoted for clearing the brambles from this area, however it was thought that it was more important to re-surface the path, Lynda to contact J. Slater

Replace fire door at swimming pool side of building.

Anne to contact Andrew Goodison.

Alistair suggested that the entrance to the rear of the Hall, behind the porch, should be sealed off.  Anne to contact Andrew Goodison.

To comply with the Fire Officer’s suggestion, it was agreed to ask Steve Walton to quote for two PIR lights outside the emergency exits, these should also act as security lights.

f. Outside painting.

This to be left for the time being, but new lock required for the Stanage Hall. Anne to add to Andrew Goodison’s list.

g. General Maintenance.

Handrail to be installed down the Boiler Room steps.

Anne to add to Andrew Goodison’s list.

h. Slates on Lawrence Hall Roof.

Leave for the present.

i. Bricked up windows.

Roger explained that these had been originally stained glass, and as such were targets for vandals. It was Agreed that the appearance was unsightly, but the matter would be reviewed in six months after the urgent problems had been dealt with.
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